


requested information is not environmental, it will need to deal with it under the Freedom of 
Information Act.  The review concluded that the information concerning the importation of grapes 
into the United Kingdom was Environmental Information. 
 
The internal review then considered whether the information requested was exempt from 
disclosure under Regulation 12(5)(e) Commercial Confidentiality of EIR.  The review agreed that 
RPA needed to consider its duty of confidentiality concerning information provided to it.  
However, when applying this exception, RPA needs to balance the public interest in maintaining 
the exceptions against the public interest in disclosure.   In this case the review felt that RPA had 
not taken sufficient account of the presumption in favour of disclosure as required by regulation 
12(2) of the EIRs. The review concluded that on balance disclosure of the information about the 
parties importing these grapes was unlikely to cause any legitimate harm to their commercial 
activity. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of this Internal Review, you have the right to apply 
directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.  The Information Commissioner can be 
contacted at: – Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Information Rights Team 

The Rural Payments Agency is an executive agency of the Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra).  
 




